## Booster Club Minutes December 5, 2011

The meeting was called to order at 7:00. 11 members were present.

Deb Winter read the minutes. They were unanimously approved as read.

Mark Fiala presented the Treasurer's report in Bob's absence. Kingston football was up this year from the past three years. The school district has been paid the 15% owed, which was just over \$17,000. Mike Kadlec motioned to accept the Treasurer's report, Sue Hennick seconded. Motion carried.

Mr. Kibby commented on the gift giving back to the school. It used to take \$60,000 to make ends meet, but now it takes about \$65,000. If the booster club gave another \$70,000, it would be like last year's amount of \$100,000. And making the presentations during the winter sports would be nice. We can move the Hall of Fame night to January  $27^{th}$  since Mark and Mike will be out of town on February  $10^{th}$ . Give Mr. Kibby names of people who still need passes and he'll get them to you. Kudos go out to Bob Hackney for all of the time spent on the BenchWarmer checks. He truly appreciates the on time deliveries of the checks as well.

Mr. Kibby also reported on the Coach's Council he has every Thursday morning. The new sign up for concession stand workers has been one of the biggest results of that meeting. The other thing is Performance PE which is being very well received by everyone. This is now an every day activity, both early bird and 7<sup>th</sup> hour. Kids can get PE credit for this and there are about 42 kids in each session. Money was spent so that the facility could be improved, added onto so that even more kids can benefit from this. It is very successful and everyone seems to be very willing to help out and Mr. Kibby thanks all the coaches for their help.

Coach Ordman, the boys basketball coach, thanked the booster club for everything! The basketball parents will work the concession stand in the spring. The team's record is 2-0 and they are working hard to give this community a team to be proud of and be "worthy to suppport". There are 3 returning starters on the varsity team and both the varsity and sophomore teams are short, scrappy teams, but they practice hard, play selflessly and are working/learning to be accountable in life.

Coach O'Connor's soccer team is looking forward to the Performance PE, and mentioned that the parents who have been working the concession stand seem to really enjoy it.

Kingston stand managers should be sure to get the volunteer names into Mr. Kibby if you haven't already. The Winter formal is Saturday, January 21 from 7-10 and the concession stand will be open. Could use two or three people to help. Sue Hennick did have some trouble getting the money out of one of the pop machines near her stand, just an FYI.

And the new volunteers who are helping out in the concession stand are very much welcomed, and we are loving it!

Pocket schedules are now available for the Winter events. The new system for getting volunteers signed up to help in the concession stands is very successful so far and we are getting "many fantastic parents helping us do great things for our student athletes".

Please be sure to get your Hall of Fame nominations submitted to Sue Hennick. We are out of blankets, so Mark will be checking into getting more. Mr. Kibby's office will be sending out the letters to the inductees once they have been selected.

A motion was made by Mike Kadlec to give \$50,000 back to Mr. Kibby during the winter sports, and another \$20,000 during the spring sports. Rick Pike seconded. Tuesday, January 17<sup>th</sup> will be the first \$25,000 winter sports presentation, and another \$25,000 will again be presented during wrestling.

The Pancake Breakfast and Chili Supper discussions were tabled for the time being.

The next booster club meeting will be January 9th, at 7:00.

Rick Pike motioned to adjourn. Sally Robinson seconded. Motion carried. The meeting was adjourned at 7:55.

Respectfully submitted,

Deb Winter Secretary